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SUBJECT  
Short Range Transit Plan for Fiscal Years 2015 through 2017

RECOMMENDED ACTION
[bookmark: _GoBack]To approve the Fiscal Years 2015-2017 Short Range Transit Plan and authorize the President and CEO to submit the SRTP to the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority.  

BACKGROUND

As a condition of receiving the federal, state and local funds that flow through the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) as the Regional Transportation Planning Agency, Long Beach Transit (LBT) is required to develop and submit a Short Range Transit Plan (SRTP) to Metro each year. 

The SRTP is a three-year planning document that details LBT’s existing transit services and programs, as well as its vehicle fleet and facilities. The plan also describes how the organization intends to use operating and capital funds from the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro). 

The Plan details a number of service initiatives implemented in the prior fiscal year, as well as those being undertaken by Long Beach Transit in the coming year. In addition, the SRTP describes examples of regional coordination meant to provide efficient routing, service coordination, and to introduce new technology that will make travel more convenient.  One such example is the implementation of the TAP system, which is an eco-friendly, smart card that contains state of the art chip technology designed to improve the customer’s transit experience.

As LBT continues to focus on both performance monitoring of service and the organization as a whole, the SRTP document will continue to evolve as these initiatives are further developed. 

ALTERNATIVES CONSIDERED

No alternatives were considered since Long Beach Transit is required to submit an SRTP to receive funding through Metro.





BUDGETARY/FISCAL IMPACT

The SRTP is a working document with estimated values for planning purposes, and does not commit Long Beach Transit to specific expenditures. The provision for the proposed capital improvements and recommended service changes will be made each budget year with available allocations of transit revenues, and included as part of the annual budget process. 



_______________________________________________
Kenneth A. McDonald
President and Chief Executive Officer
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